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Dear Bill

Thank you for your letter regarding further considerations given by the petitioner in response
to my predecessor’s reply on the subject of tree planting to reduce flooding.

Trees and hedgerow management remain a part of Welsh Government’s approach to flood
risk management. Improving the way we manage land and water within our catchments
forms an important part of our natural flood risk management. However, we also need to
appraise each scheme on its own merits and there is no one solution that can be applied in
all cases. Certain solutions, such as tree planting, may not always be the most effective
solution or provide the greatest benefit when compared to other flood risk management
methods.

A critical factor in achieving the potential environmental benefits of tree and hedgerow
planting is the strategic and well-informed choice of locations, species and management.

Flood alleviation schemes will usually benefit from a variety of methods to reduce risk;
better land management, including the planting of trees, will continue to form an important
part of flood risk management, for example in slowing down the rate of overland flow and
reducing peak flows in our watercourses.

Whilst the Welsh Government cannot agree to always plant a certain number of trees in
flood risk schemes, it will continue to be advocated where it is appropriate to the location
and provides a cost effective solution to reducing flood risk.

The Welsh Government will continue support for tree planting under the Glastir scheme
under the next Rural Development Plan programme subject to its approval by the EU.
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A revised and updated woodland opportunities map will replace the “red, amber and green”
map that was used under the previous programme.

| hope that is helpful.

Yours sincerely

|
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